Tasha Buchanan

Subject: E-mail from Cory Heavener, Provincial Director of Child Welfare

From: MCF Info MCF:EX < < MCF.Info@gov.bc.ca > Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2024 12:24 PM

To: Inquiry < inquiry@barriere.ca>

Subject: E-mail from Cory Heavener, Provincial Director of Child Welfare

VIA E-MAIL

Ref: 291266

Mayor Ward Stamer District of Barriere

E-mail: inquiry@barriere.ca

Dear Mayor Stamer and Council:

As the Provincial Director of Child Welfare, it is my honour to proclaim October as Foster Family Month in British Columbia. I am delighted to take this opportunity to express my gratitude and sincere appreciation for the important role foster caregivers undertake throughout the province. Since 1990, the Government of British Columbia has declared foster family month as a time to celebrate these caregivers, who have committed to protecting and caring for some of our most vulnerable children and youth.

Fostering is a journey etched in love, hope and memories that last a lifetime. Each year, my respect and admiration for the work of foster families deepens, and I wish to express my sincere gratitude for the daily support, comfort, and guidance that they and their families offer to these children in the most difficult times in their lives.

There is no substitute for a caring, trusting relationship in the life of a child. While every child's reason for entering foster care is unique, it is the compassion, patience and understanding provided by foster parents that helps ensure they are able to thrive. The warmth and generosity that they provide, and the resulting benefits for the child's future, are the greatest gifts one can offer.

Please join me in celebrating foster families in your community for the selfless work they do for the children, youth, and families of British Columbia.

Sincerely,

Cory Heavener Provincial Director

Sent on behalf of the Provincial Director by:



This communication and any accompanying document is confidential and is intended solely for the addressed recipient(s). If you received this e-mail message in error, please delete the e-mail and any attachments and contact the Client Relations Branch, Ministry of Children and Family Development at: MCF.Info@gov.bc.ca.